Public Works
Office of the Minister

PO Box 186, Halifax. Nova Scotia. Canada B3J 2N2

JUN . & 204

Danny Muise, Warden
Municipality of Argyle
Box 10

Tusket, NS BOW 3MO0
cnewell@munargyle.com

Dear Warden Muise;

Thank you for your correspondence dated May 14, 2024, as a follow up to your previous
correspondence dated January 31, 2024, regarding safety concerns at the intersection of Trunk
3 and Route 335, Yarmouth County.

Highway safety is a priority of the Government of Nova Scotia. | have been in contact with the
traffic group and requested that a second investigation on this section of road be undertaken to
determine if additional measures can be put in place to improve the safety at this location.

if you have any further concerns, please contact Pamela Mehiman-Shand, P.Eng., Area
Manager, by email at pamela.mehlman-shand@novascotia.ca or by phone at 902-742-2416.

Yours sincerely,
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Kim D. Masland
Minister of Public Works

c: Honourable Colton LeBlanc, MLA Argyle
Scott Surette, Deputy CAO, Argyle
Mitchell Conrad, District Director, Western
Pamela Mehlman-Shand, Area Manager, Yarmouth, Shelburne & Clare



